STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF GUINEA:  20 JANUARY 2015
Mr President,

Zimbabwe welcomes and thanks the delegation of Guinea for their report on the measures the country has put in place in an effort to implement the recommendations it accepted during its first cycle review.

It is noted with appreciation that in 2012 Guinea established a human rights dedicated Ministry of Human Rights and Civil Liberties to initiate, implement and monitor Government policy in this area.  The Ministry embarked on human rights training programmes to build the capacity of police officers, prison guards, judicial officials and defence and security force members.  In addition, the Government has promulgated the National Defence and Security Policy and established the National Steering Committee for Judicial Reform as part of the reform process in the Defence and Security sector.
Regarding the advancement and protection of the rights of women, girls and children, Guinea has taken practical measures to promote equality, in particular in education, health and employment. These measures include the training of education officers on gender mainstreaming in the education system; raising public awareness of the benefits of assisted childbirth, prenatal care and HIV/AIDS counselling; and introducing a prohibition on the dismissal of women for reasons related to pregnancy and childbirth.

As a friend of Guinea Zimbabwe recommends that it should:

· Accelerate the process to adopt the Gender Equality Bill in order to strengthen its efforts to address discrimination against women; and

· Strive to reduce hunger and poverty and guarantee the provision of basic necessities to vulnerable groups.

Finally, we wish the people and Government of Guinea the best in their fight against the Ebola Virus disease.

I thank you Mr President.

